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Enirayetan, Oluwaseyi

From: Moreno viera Fatima <FatimaMorenoviera@tfl.gov.uk>

Sent: 15 March 2018 14:33

To: Clapham, Stuart

Cc: Planning

Subject: 2018/0900/P; 158-162 Kilbur High Road

Dear Camden Planning, 

 

The following comments represent the views of Transport for London officers and are made on a “without 

prejudice” basis. They should not be taken to represent an indication of any subsequent Mayoral decision in 

relation to a planning application based on the proposed scheme. These comments also do not necessarily 

represent the views of the Greater London Authority.  

 

Thanks for consulting TfL Spatial Planning on: 

• Application Number          2018/0900/P 

• Site Address            Outside 158-162 Kilburn High Road 

• Proposal       Erection of freestanding telephone kiosk providing phone and Wi-Fi facilities, location based 

information, payment facilities with 1 x LCD illuminated digital advertisement following the removal of 2 

no. telephone kiosks.  

Many thanks for consulting TfL, with regard to the above application, TfL has the following comments: 

 

• The proposed site is on a Borough road for which TfL isn’t the highways authority. 

 

• TfL understands from statements in the application materials that this proposal for a new phone 

box is part of a deal between the Council and BT to renew the entire BT phone box estate across 

the borough. It is therefore  contingent on removal of more than 1 phone box in exchange for the 

new unit proposed, leading to an overall reduction in phone boxes in the public realm across 

Hackney.  

 

• TfL reminds the applicant and Council that the current London Plan Policy 6.10 (Walking) refers to 

‘promoting simplified streetscape, decluttering and access for all’ and also states that Planning 

Decisions ‘should ensure high quality pedestrian environments and emphasise the quality of the 

pedestrian and street space’. 

 

• Decluttering the streetscape is also prioritised in TfL Streetscape Guidance (available from 

https://tfl.gov.uk/corporate/publications-and-reports/streets-toolkit). TfL expects the standards 

and principles in this document to be applied to all phone box replacement applications by the 

council. 

 

Overall, due to the proposal’s location, TfL has no further comments. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Fatima Moreno Viera 

 

Assistant Planner, Spatial Planning (North), City Planning | Transport for London  

9B5 | 5 Endeavour Square | Westfield Avenue | London E20 1JN 
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*********************************************************************************** 

The contents of this e-mail and any attached files are confidential. If you have received this email in error, 

please notify us immediately at postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in error, 

please do not use, disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London 

excludes any warranty and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any 

attached files.  

  

Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 

0DB. Further information about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on the 

following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 

  

Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to carry 

out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 

damage which may be caused by viruses. 
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